## Selectmen's Meeting February 22, 2012

Vinal Pendexter, Peggi Aspinall and Nancy Perkins were present for the meeting.

Minutes and warrants reviewed and approved.

Linda Day requested use of the fire station on March 25 for a baby shower. Selectmen reviewed the rental policy. Motion made to waive the \$100 fee for members of the volunteer fire department requesting use of the fire station. A Certificate of Insurance and signed Rental Agreement will continue to be required. Seconded and approved.

A request to rent Pike Memorial Hall for a July wedding and reception was presented. Selectmen discussed the bathrooms and requiring written verification that the parking has been discussed with the hardware store. A decision was tabled until Paul Lyle is able to provide a written estimate to fix the bathrooms.

Liquor license renewal application for Bay Haven II reviewed and approved.

Don Isaac's abatement request was submitted within the 185 days from commitment and will be for the 2011 real estate taxes not for 2012 real estate taxes. Abatements and property along the river will need to be researched prior to working on the abatement request. Motion made to set a date to process the abatement at the next meeting. Seconded and approved.

Lori Edgerly, Chief of Sacopee Rescue and Chiefs from Limington, Standish, and Limerick met. Minutes of the meeting were not available for selectmen. The Rescue informed the towns we do not have coverage between the hours of 2-6 a.m. Our selectmen are concerned and want to know what's the town's liability for not having the coverage. Selectmen decided to ask Lori Edgerly and Mike Hartford to a meeting.

The FCC negotiated a deal with Time Warner and Comcast to provide Internet service for \$14.99 a month and offer refurbished computers for \$150. The Connect to Compete program is available to households participating in the reduced or free hot lunch program.

Motion made to keep the DHHS reimbursement rate for the town at the current rate of 50%. No action is required. Seconded and approved.

Towns have an option to exempt from paying excise tax active duty military personnel claiming a residence in that town when registering a motor vehicle. A legislative body must adopt the ordinance at a town meeting. Motion made to table any action until further discussion after town meeting. Seconded and approved.

## Selectmen's Meeting February 22, 2012

## Continued...

The Planning Board's letter of approval to Maine Department of Public Safety to install a Public Safety Wireless Facility on an Existing Town (Carroll Tower) will be held pending receipt of three (3) updated copies of the plan with more detailed information regarding the installation.

Poor visibility is a danger to pedestrians on High Road, School and Thompson Streets. Selectmen will schedule a meeting with Central Maine Power to discuss options sometime after the Town Meeting.

Peggi asked about a drainage solution to divert pooling water that ends up flooding the town office. Vinal had talked with Bob Sturgeon about it at one point. He will talk with Bob about corrective grading.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendexter

Margaret P. Aspinall

Nancy J Reskuis Nancy S. Perkins